EDITOR OF THE WILSON BULLETIN GEORGE A. HALL

Department of Chemistry West Virginia University Morgantown, West Virginia

EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

Andrew J. Berger Tom Cade William C. Dilger William W. H. Gunn WILLIAM A. LUNK ROBERT A. NORRIS KENNETH C. PARKES RAYMOND A. PAYNTER, JR.

ORNITHOLOGICAL LITERATURE EDITOR

OLIN SEWALL PETTINGILL, JR.

Laboratory of Ornithology, Cornell University, Ithaca, N.Y.

Suggestions to Authors

Manuscripts intended for publication in The Wilson Bulletin should be neatly typewritten, double-spaced, and on one side only of good quality white paper. Tables should be typed on separate sheets. Before preparing these, carefully consider whether the material is best presented in tabular form. Where the value of quantitative data can be enhanced by use of appropriate statistical methods, these should be used. Follow the AOU Check-list (Fifth Edition, 1957) insofar as scientific names of United States and Canadian birds are concerned unless a satisfactory explanation is offered for doing otherwise. Use species names (binomials) unless specimens have actually been handled and subsequently identified. Summaries of major papers should be brief but quotable. Where fewer than five papers are cited, the citations may be included in the text. All citations in "General Notes" should be included in the text. Follow carefully the style used in this issue in listing the literature cited; otherwise, follow the "Style Manual for Biological Journals" (1960. AIBS). Photographs for illustrations should be sharp, have good contrast, and be on gloss paper. Submit prints unmounted and attach to each a brief but adequate legend. Do not write heavily on the backs of photographs. Diagrams and line drawings should be in black ink and their lettering large enough to permit reduction. Authors are requested to return proof promptly. Extensive alterations in copy after the type has been set must be charged to the author.

A WORD TO MEMBERS

The Wilson Bulletin is not as large as we want it to be. It will become larger as funds for publication increase. The Society loses money, and the size of the Bulletin is cut down accordingly, each time a member fails to pay dues and is put on the "suspended list." Postage is used in notifying the printer of this suspension. More postage is used in notifying the member and urging him to pay his dues. When he does finally pay he must be reinstated in the mailing list and there is a printer's charge for this service. The Bulletin will become larger if members will make a point of paying their dues promptly.

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS

If your address changes, notify the Society immediately. Send your complete new address to the Treasurer, C. Chandler Ross, Academy of Natural Sciences, 19th and Parkway, Philadephia 3, Pennsylvania. He will notify the printer.

Louis Agassiz Fuertes Research Grant

This grant, established in 1947, is devoted to the encouragement and stimulation of young ornithologists. One particular desire is the development of research interest among amateur ornithologists. Any kind of ornithological research may be aided. Recipients of grants need not be associated with academic organizations. Each proposal is considered primarily on the basis of possible contribution to ornithological knowledge.

An anonymous donor gave \$500 to found the fund; later, donors have provided some \$600. The Council of the Wilson Ornithological Society has added funds as necessary to provide at least one \$100 grant annually.

Since its inception, the Fuertes Research Grant has been awarded to 20 persons, many of whom have continued their research work.

Application forms may be obtained from Harrison B. Tordoff, Museum of Zoology, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Michigan. Completed applications must be received by 1 March 1965.